
 

MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES 

June 18, 2024 
 

The June regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Business Development 
Partnership (BDP) was held at 12:30 P.M. at the Township Administration Building on June 18, 
2024. A virtual option was available via Microsoft Teams. The members of the BDP in 
attendance were J.P. Northrop, Jacqui Baxter-Rollins, Jim Brusilovsky, Jay Haenn, and Ryan 
Frazier. Also present were Beth Staab, Board of Supervisors Liaison, Derek Muller, Public 
Information Coordinator, Marianne McConnell, Director of Planning & Zoning, and Brianna 
Colantoni, Public Information Assistant.  

 
Regular Meeting 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 12:40 p.m. 
 

Minutes: On a motion by Mr. Northrop and a second by Mr. Haenn, the May 2024 minutes were 
approved. 

 
Public Comment 

• There was no public comment. 
 

New Business 
• Presentation: Health Insurance, Melissa Gattuso, The H.I.P. Group 

o Melissa Gattuso from The H.I.P. Group presented about health insurance 
considerations in the workplace. 

Old Business 
• Sign BDP Welcome Letter – Members in attendance signed the updated BDP Welcome Letter. 

The remaining members will sign it at the next meeting. 
• Welcome New Business Swag Bag – Mr. Muller shared that the “swag bag” to welcome new 

businesses was approved, and items will be ordered over the summer, aiming for a September 
launch. 

• Next Presentation: In lieu of a presentation in July, members want to have a more informal 
discussion about business in the Township. They also want to invite Montgomery Mall 
management to the discussion. 

• Due to time constraints, business updates were not shared during the meeting. 
 
Adjournment: 

There being no further business to come before the BDP, the meeting adjourned at 1:43pm. The 
next meeting will be on Tuesday, July 16, 2024 @ 12:30pm at the Township Administration 
Building. This meeting will be held in person with a virtual option available. 
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